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Where a joint health overview and scrutiny committee makes a report or recommendation to a responsible person (a relevant NHS  
body or a relevant health service provider[this can include the County Council]), the Health and Social Care Act 2012 and the Local 

Authority (Public Health, Health and Wellbeing Boards and Health Scrutiny) Regulations 2013 provide that the committee may 
require a response from the responsible person to whom it has made the report or recommendation and that person must respond 

in writing within 28 days of the request. This may be extended at the wish of the Committee.  
 
This template provides a structure which respondents are encouraged to use. However, respondents are welcome to depart from the 

suggested structure provided the same information is included in a response. The usual way to publish a response is to include it in 
the agenda of a meeting of the body to which the report or recommendations were addressed.  

 

Issue: Integrated Improvement Programme 
 

Lead Cabinet Member(s) or Responsible Person:  
 

Dan Leveson and Julie Dandridge on behalf of BOB The Integrated Care Board  
 
Deadline for response: 31 January 2022 

 

Response to report: 
 

  



Health Overview & Scrutiny Recommendation Response Pro Forma 

2 
 

Response to recommendation: 
Recommendation Accepted, rejected or partially 

accepted 

Proposed action (if different to that 

recommended) and indicative timescale 
(unless rejected)  

Recommendation 1; Specified roles are 
filled within the ICB with the primary 

responsibility to work with District Councils 

at Place Level to coordinate use of CIL 
funds held by the ICB and from executed 

Section 106 funds for Primary Care. 

Accepted There is the intention that there is a new role 
within the new ICB structure that will focus 

on liaison with local authority planning 
colleagues.  A key part of his role will be 

utilisation and maximising developers’ 
contributions for new health facilities 

Recommendation 2: The ICB amends the 
Oxfordshire Primary Care Estates Strategy 

to reflect the significant growth and change 

in the more rural areas of the County. 

Rejected The Oxfordshire Primary care Estates 
strategy will be incorporated into the ICB 

Infrastructure strategy which should be in 
place by end of March 24 and will include all 

health estates.  The current strategy links to 
Oxfordshire insights which gives provides 
population forecast. Oxfordshire housing-led 

population forecasts (interim) 2018 to 2028 | 
Oxfordshire Insight 

Recommendation 3: A priority list for 

funding of new primary care facilities in 
Oxfordshire is created with a view to 

seeking contributions for health where 
housing developments are already planned 

and delivered. 

Partially accepted The ICB is currently prioritising all primary 

care estates developments across the 
Buckinghamshire Oxfordshire and Berkshire 
West.  This will ensure we can focus on 

areas of greatest need and maximise 
developers’ contributions as required as long 

as they can be simply utilised. 

 

https://insight.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/oxfordshire-housing-led-population-forecasts-interim-2018-2028
https://insight.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/oxfordshire-housing-led-population-forecasts-interim-2018-2028
https://insight.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/oxfordshire-housing-led-population-forecasts-interim-2018-2028

